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Among other good news at the recent 
meeting of the Broken Arrow school 
board, Dr. Jarod Mendenhall, superinten-
dent, commented on time well spent at an 
OSBBA conference attended by Menden-
hall and school board members Cheryl 
Kelly, Steve Majors, and Jerry Denton.

Kelly, school board president, said she 
appreciates the opportunities to learn 
and grow by attending conferences.

Both Mendenhall and Kelly were im-
pressed by the comments of Dr. John 
Draper, a national speaker and supporter 
of schools. Draper said it’s time for educa-
tors to start talking about what’s right for 
the schools. Kelly said he encouraged his 
listeners to think every day about what 
positive things are really going on with 
the schools and to express those to others.

Mendenhall said he thought Draper 
would be a good speaker for the BA dis-
trict. Other districts are also interested 
in his coming to the area, so perhaps 
expenses could be shared. His message, 
Mendenhall said, was “infectious.” Kelly 
said she looks forward to having some 
“terriic” conversations this year.

In not so positive news, Mendenhall 
said this could be a very diicult year. 
Oklahoma economy is run by the oil in-
dustry, and gas prices have been down for 
several months.

The state budget is down. He also 

mentioned the teacher shortage in the 
state, continuing that he had never wor-
ried about having enough teacher when a 
new year started, but this year began with 
some classrooms short of teachers.

“That shows the impact of the cri-
sis across the state. There is a task force 
working on the challenges.”

Mendenhall presented his plan for the 
next Board Showcase Special Meeting 
which will begin at 8:30 a.m. outside the 
Performance Arts Center with a historical 
wall dedication.

Participants would then board a bus 
and take a look at renovations and special 
programs going on at Vandever school; 
visit the Freshman Academy to see the 
progress with the Google Chrome Books; 
go to the high school varsity club and tour 
the indoor facility and see a presentation 
by JMROTC; visit the Introduction to 
Manufacturing, a new BA High School/
Tulsa Tech class; and end with a look 
at the maintenance and transportation 
buildings.

School board tackles 
broad range of issues

“That shows the impact of 
the crisis across the state. 
There is a task force  
working on the challenges.”
Dr. Jarod Mendenhall
Superintendent of BAPS
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Broken Arrow students 
don’t have to fear getting 
caught between a rhombus 
and a hard place this school 
year.

To assist parents in help-
ing students achieve their 
potential, Tulsa City-County 
Library presents the “After-
School Homework Club @ 
your Library” at several of 
their Tulsa area facilities, in-
cluding South BA Library.

This partnership between 

Tulsa City-County Library 
and AmeriCorps ofers as-
sistance to third- through 
eighth-grade students in 
completing their homework 
assignments.

Appointments will be 
scheduled in 30-minute 
blocks for each student. 
Choose from convenient 
times and register at one of 
these After-School Home-
work Clubs, Monday-Thurs-
day, 3:15-5:15 p.m.

Tulsa City-County Library 
also ofers Homework Help-
Now, online access to expert 

instruction. All you need is a 
library card to connect from 
home, school or any Tulsa 
CC Library location.

Homework HelpNow has 
live tutors are available 2 to 
11 p.m., seven days a week 
for help with math, English, 
writing, science, social stud-
ies, reading comprehension, 
English literature and Span-
ish. All Homework Help-
Now tutors are certiied.

For information, call 918-
549-7667, or the website, 
tulsalibrary.org/homework-
club.

Tutoring available at Library
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